#### **The Calder Learning Trust**

Brier Hey Lane, Mytholmroyd, Hebden Bridge, West Yorkshire HX7 5QN

**Telephone:** 01422 883213

**Enquiries:** parentenquiry@calderlearningtrust.com

Website: calderlearningtrust.com

Head of The Calder Learning Trust - Mr A Guise Head of Calder Primary School - Mrs K Lambert Head of Calder High School - Mr A Taylor





July 2025

# **Reception Transition**

Dear Parents / Carers,

We are looking forward to seeing all our new Reception pupils this Friday 4<sup>th</sup> July for their first transition session! A reminder of the arrangements for both of our transition sessions is below and our new starters information booklet is also attached.

You have hopefully received our class staffing letter recently, but just to confirm that our Reception teachers for September will now be Mrs Morris and Miss Graham. Both are experienced EYFS teachers and bring a wealth of experience and expertise. We know the children will love their creative ideas for learning through exploration and play!

Miss Graham will work from Monday to Wednesday and Mrs Morris from Wednesday to Friday each week. Both of them will be here for transition on 4<sup>th</sup> July so that everyone can get to know each other and families can meet them and ask any questions you may have. Mrs Morris will also be speaking to all the children's current EYFS settings and will be here for transition on 11<sup>th</sup> July as well.

### Friday 4th July 1.15-3.15pm

There will be some settling in games and activities in the classroom and outside area. Please drop children off at 1.15pm and collect them at 3.15pm.

You can either then head home or stay and join us for our PTA Summer Fair **from 3.30-5.00pm**. There will be examples of our school uniform items on display and our pre-loved uniform shop will be available (cash only please, all items are 50p-£2). We will also have a parent information pack available for you to take home.

## Friday 11th July 10.00am-1.00pm

Another chance for children to explore their classroom, our school and our grounds in a fun session. Year 5/6 buddies will also be coming to visit and get to know them a little more. This session will also give the children the opportunity to have a school lunch in our school hall.

For both sessions, please come to our infant playground for drop-off and collection – this is the green gate along the path to the right of our Calder Primary main entrance. We would ask that children bring a water bottle, a raincoat, a sun hat and a change of clothes just in case. They do not need to wear any uniform items, unless they want to! They are welcome to attend one or both of the sessions. Please email us at <a href="mailto:primary@calderlearningtrust.com">primary@calderlearningtrust.com</a> to confirm if they will be attending, if you have not already done so. Parking outside school is busy! Wherever possible please park off site, for example at Moderna or nearby roads, and walk, cycle or scoot.

We look forward to seeing everyone on Friday! Please do get in touch if you have any questions too.

Yours Sincerely,

#### K.Lambert

Mrs K.Lambert Head of Calder Primary School

